PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROIP

Minutes of meeting on 19th 2017 @ Bottreaux Surgery

Present :-  Janey Comber (JC)  John Wakelin (JW) Annie Robinson (AR)  Arthur Bannister (AB) 
Lesley Cooke (LC) Matthew Gibbons (MG) Jason Sleeman (JS)

Apologies :- Ellen Hawley, Ida Swearingham, Judy Wrigley, Jane & Hayden Jeffrey

1) Welcome & introduction to new member of the group  Jason Sleeman from Boscastle 
2) Minutes of last meeting approved
3) Matters arising 
JC reported success of exercise at Crackington Institute & asked if any funding was available.  MG to explore possibilities.
4) Practice Report MG 
a) Partnership
Dr Paul Abbott is leaving the Practice at the end of March 2017
Dr Rebecca Walker is due to join the Practice in April 2017.
b)Dispensary
The new dispensary at Boscastle surgery has increased work & storage space which should improve service to patients.  There will shortly be a card payment system in place for patients to pay for prescriptions & other items by debit card.
Funds
The Practice holds funds of £1,445 received in donations which are at the disposal of PPG.  These funds should be used for the benefit of patients and will be accounted for by the Practice, and reported on by the Business manager.  The PPG will decide how the fund should be spent, and direct the Practice accordingly.
5) PPG fund use
Plans to re-vamp waiting room include the removal of brick benches, a general re-organisation of area & creating a space for wheelchair use. New seating hopefully purchased from PPG fund.  Committee to be shown seats before purchase.  
6) [bookmark: _GoBack]Member Discussions
a) JC – When a patient phones for a GP appointment, could a nurse ‘call back’ be carried out to see if they, rather than a GP would be appropriate. MG – no slots available for nurse call back.  Receptionist maybe trained as ‘clinical navigators’ in case a nurse rather than a GP could help.
c) JC – Could PPG board be moved so more accessible i.e. lower?  MG – To look at during alterations.  Also looking at a quiet space for some patients. New reception desk area also planned.
d) JS – GP appointment request via The Waiting Room not always being confirmed. LC – confirmed same, and migration to new Waiting Room system still not available to all.  MG to check both items.
e) JW – Patients need to be advised as to procedure for prescriptions after seeing GP.  Do they sit & wait or knock at pharmacy.  Some confusion exists at present.  MG to check with pharmacy staff.
f) JS – Dropped kerb for wheelchairs often blocked by parked cars.  MG – Car park to be refurbed & remarked.  JS to advise re removal bollard position. 
g) JW – could a handrail be placed by the steep part of entrance for patient access walking  down the hill?   AR – handrail needed in patient toilet. JC – a raised toilet preferably as disabled facility is not good.  Soap is not easily accessible.
h) Are diabetic blood testing sticks available in Cornwall? – MG to check.
i) MC – following general discussion - 
flu jab sessions will available in Crackington Institute again & search for suitable premises in Tintagel & Boscastle for same.  Take up numbers were up last year. 
Employing a pharmacist for patients to consult would be too expensive for the practice.
Pharmacy surveys being collated.
Alternative ‘stapling’ method will be sourced as metal is difficult & dangerous. MG
j) JC – more patients need to join PPG to liaise between patients & committee.

Meeting closed 19.50                                                                                                 DOM – Thursday March 16 2017 19.00hrs
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